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Enforcement Committee Agenda 
December 8, 2015 

1pm – 4pm  

Spruce Room, Hilton Hotel 

Anchorage, Alaska 

 

 

 

I. Review Draft Enforcement Precepts and Discuss Development of a Technical on VMS 

Usage 

 

Background 

At the December 2014 meeting, the Enforcement Committee provided a report to the Council that 

assessed the utility of several advance Vessel Monitoring System (VMS) in the North Pacific. These 

features include geo-fencing, increased polling rates, declarations of species, gear, and area, and two-way 

communication. The report was tasked to the Committee out of a series of discussion papers during 2012 

that evaluated the use and requirement of VMS in the North Pacific fisheries and other regions. The report 

provided an overview of the VMS, advance features of VMS not currently utilized in the North Pacific, 

uses of VMS by the different user groups, where VMS fits into the Strategic Plan for Electronic 

Monitoring/Electronic Reporting (EM/ER) in the North Pacific, and the Enforcement Committee’s 

implementation recommendations to the Council.   

After reviewing the report, the Council tasked the Enforcement Committee to review its April 2005 

“Enforcement Considerations for NOAA Fisheries and North Pacific Fishery Management Council Staff” 

paper to include advance VMS features, where appropriate, amongst the matrix of different management 

measures noted in the paper. In addition, the Council also tasked the Committee to review other 

enforcement considerations in other regions to determine if there are other enforcement tools that might 

be of use for the North Pacific.  

Since the December 2014 tasking, a draft North Pacific Enforcement Precepts has been updated to include 

VMS advance features and other enforcement considerations from other regions. In addition, the precepts 

have been revised to reflect an updated enforcement perspective.  


